

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. 46th ANNUAL REPORT SEASON 1970/71



ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HENLEY S.L.S.C. INC. AGENDA

- 1. Notice of Meeting.
- 2. Apologies.
- Confirmation of Minutes of Forty Fifth Annual General Meeting held on the 9th August, 1970.
- 4. Business arising out of minutes.
- 5. Correspondence.
- 6. Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Forty Sixth Annual Report.
- 7. Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Forty Sixth Annual Financial Statement and Treasurer's Report.
- 8. Consideration of Alterations to Constitution.
- 9. Election of Officers.
- 10. General Business.

B.H. WOOD, HON, SECRETARY,

THE MAJOR OBJECTS OF THE CLUB ARE:

- To study and practise the methods of Surf Life Saving as laid down by the S. L. S. A. of Australia Handbook.
- 2. To minimise the loss of life from drowning by proficient life-saving aparatus conforming with S. L. S. A. of Australia standards.
- To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction so as to bring about a widespread and thorough knowledge of the principles of the art of natation, and generally further the best interests of surf bathing.
- 4. To appoint patrols to render all possible aid to those in distress.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

Founder: The late Dan F. Dineen

CURRENT OFF ICE BEARERS FOR SEASON 1970/71

Patron: Mr. N. F Tucker

Vice-Patrons: Miss A.R. Forwood; Mrs. J. Jolly; Mr. J. Manning, His Worship The Mayor of Henley and Grange,

Mr. J. B. Edwards.

President: Mr. L.J. Harvey Vice-Presidents

Mr. W. Stafford Mr. L. Frost

Mr. L. Griggs Mr. D. J. Newlands, O. B. E.

Mr. I. Dingle Mr. J. Payze
Mr. R. Burton Mr. P. Eldridge

Mr. P. Johns Mr. C. Hutchens, O. B. E.

Mr. D. Knappstein Mr. F. Mosler
Mr. H. Johns Mr. Bill Renfrey
Mr. C. Lennie Mr. C. Newland
Mr. R. Duhne Mr. A. Walters (Se

Mr. R. Duhne Mr. A. Walters (Sen.)
The Hon. Mr. Steele Hall M.P. Mrs. D. M. Groves

The Hon. Mr. G. Broomhill M. P.

Captain: B.R. Duhne Vice-Captain: D. Walker

Hon. Secretary: G. Conley (resigned) B. H. Wood (appointed)

Hon. Asst. Secretary: B. H. Wood (resigned) B. Hawson (appointed)

Hon. Treasurer: G.W. Duhne

Hon. Chief Instructor: R. M. Hosking (resigned)

Hon. Surf Boat Captain: G. A. Payze (resigned) D. J. Read (appointed)

Hon. Asst. Surf Boat Captain: D. J. Read (resigned)

Hon. Gear Steward: D. Barrett

Committee Members: G.R. Payze, B.M. Hawson (resigned)

House Representative: M.D. Hegarty

Hon. Handicappers: D. Walker, S. Williams

Publicity Officer: R. J. Treloar (resigned) D. Liston (appointed) Delegates to S. A. State Centre, S. L. S. A. of Aust.: B. R. Duhne

Hon. Auditors: Messrs. A. Roberts and M. Jenkins.

Hon. Solicitor: Mr. H. Irving

Hon. Medical Officers: No appointment

Life Members:

Messrs. C. Fischer, C. Chambers, C. Hele, F.C. Hill, R.J. McDonough, W. Zimmerman, A.H. Hallett, M.B. Butterfield, C.D. Fiedler, F. Tucker, T. Jennings, C.M. Calnan, A. Roberts, L.G. Bailey, D. Hemsley, A.A. Park, J. Doherty.

CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Looking back over 1970/71 season, I see a season in which all club members should not feel satisfied.

The year began late, and many members keen to compete soon lost interest, and were quite satisfied to just sit on their back sides and do as little as necessary for the club. The season began with an effort for all club members to gain State advanced resucitation awards, but most members thought the effort too difficult with the result of only 7 members gaining their awards. Maybe next year, a little more effort can be made so as to bring our patrols and knowledge of life-saving and rescue work up to the high standard which we have had in the past. General attitudes towards patrol work was excellent, but again, several members were found to be unreliable which resulted in their receiving suspensions and penalties. Bronze awards gained for the season were the lowest for several years, and although we had new members who could have qualified, only six candidates gained their awards. Our problem here was lack of members interested in gaining their instructor's awards, and their lack of support in trying to foster possible members from amongst their school and workmates.

Active membership increased over last season's figures, and it is most encouraging to see the increase in cadet membership in the club. Their increase must surely be the results of our nipper club which has been

running for four seasons.

Our nipper membership rose tremendously during the season and all credit must be given to Ron Hosking and the small handful of club members who assisted him.

I would like to pay tribute to Rodney Hill and Trevor Mulvihill for their interest and work put into their club. Both have received the club's top awards, as most proficient and most enthusiastic club members. These awards are surely only a small token of thanks for the large amount of work both have done over the season.

To our Senior and Junior Club Champions, State Team representatives, State Title holders and all members who were successful in gaining awards, I wish to offer my congratulations. Congratulations and thanks must go to David Hemsley and "G.A." Anderson for the training of the R & R and Beach Relay Teams which in both cases were superior to all other clubs throughout the Season.

To the Ladies of the Women's Auxiliary, my personal thanks for the support given to both the Senior and Nipper sections of our Club.

While looking forward to next season, I urge all members to consider carefully members whom they nominate as officers of our club, and to give full support to those elected.

When all members are working towards improving their club, then we will be the TOP CLUB.

CHIEF INSTRUCTORS REPORT

This year was only an ordinary year as far as gaining awards for our new members and the competitive side of the Club.

The pleasing aspect of the year was the marked increase in our cadet strength because it is from these ranks that our future strength is developing. I must congratulate the cadets on their attitude to the Club and for their competition successes. These lads are a direct result of our nipper section started by Wayne Fidler and thanks must go to him for his work in forming the nipper Club.

As far as the competitive side of the Club, both the R & R and Senior Relay Teams were outstanding in the State this season. My congratulations go out to every member in the Club who gained a medal this year in the State titles and especially to the R & R and of course David Hemsley who made it the 18th Year straight, Henley has won the Ampol shield.

Next year is our year for gaining a greater number of new members and winning more events in competition, and to attain this we will all have to try

harder.

AWARDS GAINED DURING SEASON

BRONZE	MEDALLION	QUALIFY	ING CERTIFICATE
Bradley	Mark A	Batters	Anthony J
Bush	Gregory A	Caica	Paul
Grant	Maurice	Gibson	Stephen R
Hendry	Gregory D	Homes	David N
Houghton	Kevin J	Mani	Christopher W
Martin	Michael J	McAnulty	Robert J

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION CERTIFICATE

Bull	Geoffrey		
Duhne	Barry R	INSTRUC	CTORS
Conley	Gregory	Hill	Rodney G
Mulvihill	Trevor	Walker	Darryl G
Payze	Graham		
Rusalen	Gilbert	R. M. HO	OSKING,
White	Rick	Chief Ins	structor

VICE CAPTAIN'S REPORT

During the 1970-71 season, Henley Beach was patrolled by members a total of 1181 hours. 161 hours were given up by Cadets assisting patrols. All members are to be thanked for the high total of hours, but most of all, Graham Hill, whose total of hours was $58\frac{1}{2}$.

A special mention must go to Bob Treloar. Last year an active reserve,

and this year, a member who patrolled the beach for 35 hours.

During the season, our Patrols found two lost children, treated 9 first aid cases, effected one rescue with a surf ski, and assisted the crews of two sailing yachts in difficulties.

This year we came fourth in the Wales Competition. It is not what we

aimed for, but it is a marked improvement on last year.

Many thanks go to our active reserves, as without them, I am sure we

would have been in a lot of trouble trying to man Carnival Patrols.

I would like to finish this report with a request, and that is, during the 71-72 season, could all members who are not engaged in competition at Carnivals, stay back and assist us by doing these patrols. I realize patrols are not the most pleasant thing, but remember, our most important duty is making Henley Beach safe for the Public.

PATROL HOURS RECORDED BY MEMBERS SEASON 1970/71

OURS RECORD	ED BY MEME	BERS S
G. HILL	SENIOR	$58\frac{1}{2}$ HRS
B. HILL	JUNIOR	44
B. HILL I. ROBERTS		$40\frac{1}{2}$
R. HILL		40
D. WALKER		39
R. TRELOAR		35
B DUHNE	SENIOR	$34\frac{1}{2}$
T. MULVIHILL	SENIOR	$33\frac{3}{4}$
T. BANNEAR	JUNIOR	$32\frac{1}{4}$
J. HAVELKA	SENIOR	$29\frac{1}{2}$
T. MULVIHILL T. BANNEAR J. HAVELKA G.R. PAYZE B. HERITAGE D. BARRETT	SENIOR	28
B. HERITAGE	CADET	$27\frac{1}{2}$
D. BARRETT	SENIOR	274
B. HOEY D. READ G. PORTOLESI	SENIOR CADET SENIOR SENIOR SENIOR	214
D. READ	SENIOR	$27\frac{1}{4}$
G. PORTOLESI	SENIOR	27
A. RICHARDS	SENIOR	$26\frac{1}{4}$
R. BRIDGMAN	SENIOR	26
H. FILER	CADET	$23\frac{1}{2}$
A. NELSON	SENIOR	$23\frac{1}{2}$
G. ANDERSON	SENIOR	23
B. HAWSON	SENIOR	23
B. WOOD	SENIOR	22
R. HOSKING	SENIOR	22
J. BRANFORD	SENIOR	$21\frac{1}{2}$ $21\frac{1}{4}$
G. HERITAGE	SENIOR	214
D. HILL	SENIOR	21
M. GRANT	SENIOR	21
G. GRIFFITHS	ACT. RESERVE	20
T. JAGGARD	SENIOR	183
P. HARRIS	SENIOR	18
R. WHITE G. BULL G. A. PAYZE	SENIOR	$17\frac{1}{2}$
G. BULL	SENIOR	17
	SENIOR	17
R. WILLIAMS	SENIOR	17 $16\frac{1}{2}$
R. KEAM	SENIOR SENIOR	$15\frac{1}{2}$
M. MARTIN M. JACKMAN	CADET	$14\frac{1}{2}$
	SENIOR	$13\frac{1}{2}$
T. WILKINS	CADET	101
W. FIDLER	SENIOR	102
P PAGE	SENIOR	15
P. PAGE G. RUSALEN	SENIOR	$9\frac{1}{2}$
I. FILER	CADET	$8\frac{1}{2}$
D. HOLMES	CADET	81/2
T. SAMPSON	SENIOR	81/2
L. CARTER	SENIOR	$7\frac{1}{2}$
P. CAICA	CADET	7
B. MUELLER	SENIOR	6
G. BROWN	SENIOR	5
B. GAYMOUR	SENIOR	5
J. R. DAVIS	SENIOR	5
G. BULGER	SENIOR	5
G. DUHNE	ACT. RESERVE	5
T. PITMAN	SENIOR	5
R. REECE	SENIOR	5
R. McANULTY	CADET	$4\frac{1}{2}$
T. BATTERS	CADET	31
L. BANG	SENIOR	32
J. BROWN C. BAMBRIDGE	ACT, RESERVE	$3\frac{1}{2}$
C. BAMBRIDGE	CADET	$3\frac{1}{2}$
T. WILKINS	CADET	$3\frac{1}{2}$
J. H. DAVIS	ASSOC.	34 34
D. HEMSLEY	LIFE	4

EFFICIENCY COMPETITIONS

Two State competitions were held during last season, with Henley gaining excellent results in both.

B. P. competition is based on carnival results, new members and attendance to meetings (i. e. General Club proficiency). In this competition we gained first place which is our third win in this event in four years. First prize was a B. P. rescue ski, and our thanks go to B. P. Australia.

Wales Patrol Efficiency competition is a competition based on general patrol efficiency, and results are given after inspections, covering condition of patrol equipment, knowledge of signals, first aid treatments and general rescue procedures, given by examiners during the Season.

Henley Club improved greatly over last year, lifting their position from 19th to 4th. Prize for 4th place was a rescue board, and we are greatly

indebted to the Bank of New South Wales for this presentation.

CARNIVALS AND COMPETITIONS

During 1970-71 season, our club was responsible for the organising and running of the Triangular Carnival between Grange, Henley and West Beach, and the first open State Carnival of the season held at Goolwa Beach. Both Carnivals were successful, both competively and financially, and many thanks must be given to all club members (especially the boat crews) for their assistance on both days. Thanks also must be given to 5KA and Petersville Ice Creams who sponsored the Goolwa Carnival.

Members of the Club performed well at all Carnivals with B. Wood and T. Jaggard each winning Senior Beach Sprints. Brian Hill dominating Junior Beach Sprints during the latter part of the season, and Paul Caica and Ian Filer fought each other in all Carnivals for places in the Cadet Beach Flags. B. Duhne, G. Payze and M. Grant, shared the belt race points for the Club. Our beach relay and R & R Team were again successful and our March Past Team gained a place at all Carnivals.

Medal winners in the 1970/71 State Titles were:-

Rescue and Resuscitation	First	B. Duhne, G. Payze, R. Hosking,
		M. Grant, A. Richards, R. Bridgman,
		D. Hemsley (Coach).
Senior Belt	First	M. Grant
Senior Belt	Third	B. Duhne
Senior Surf Team	Third	G. Payze, R. Hosking, M. Grant,
		B. Duhne.
Taplin Relay	Third	B. Duhne, R. Hosking, G. Payze, T.
		Bannear, R. Bridgman, R. Keam,
		R. Hill, J. Portolesi, M. Grant.
Senior Beach Sprint	First	B. Wood
Senior Beach Relay	First	G. Anderson, B. Wood, R. Treloar,
g oneb and but not		T. Jaggard.
Junior Beach Sprint	First	B. Hill
Cadet Musical Flag	First	I. Filer
Cadet Musical Flag	Second	P. Caica
March Past	Second	

The Australian Titles were held at City Beach, Perth, over Easter, and because of the expense, and distance, to travel to the Carnival, only a small delegation from Henley competed.

Both B. Duhne and M. Grant were eliminated in the Semi Finals of the Belt Race and our four runners, T. Jaggard, G. Anderson, R. Treloar and B. Wood saved themselves in the beach sprint to give preference to the Beach Relay. The team ran well to make the final, but unfortunately, were unplaced. Ray Keam, although unplaced in the Senior Iron Man, did our club proud by being the only South Australian competitor in the event.

STATE TEAMS

During October 1970 a State Team was selected to compete in a special Melbourne Cup Carnival at Point Leo Victoria, Club members who gained selection were G. Payze (Captain), R. Hosking and B. Duhne.

Four of our Club members were chosen in a training squad from which the State Teams was to be selected to contest the Australian Titles at City Beach, Perth. Congratulations go to T. Jaggard, B. Wood and B. Duhne

(Captain) for making the final team of 15.

Mention must be made of Morry Grant who, in his first season of lifesaving, was very unlucky not to have gained selection. Morry went on in the traditional Henley style to prove his omission unjustified by winning the State belt race title and gaining fourth place in the Senior Surf Race.

GEAR STEWARD'S REPORT

First of all I would like to compliment members on the way in which the gear has been treated over the past season. My only complaint is that a little more care could have been taken with our reels, such as ensuring that they are washed down with fresh water after use. This would then minimise corrosion and peeling.

A Club cannot function properly unless its equipment is in top working order, especially in the case of patrols where lives depend not only on the efficiency of the patrol members but also on the efficiency of the patrol gear. Let us hope we can make an even greater improvement next season.

D. BARRETT.

HANDICAPPERS REPORT

Once again, as it was last year, most members competed in three or more swim rounds.

The general attitude towards these swims is one of fierce competition.

This year, the senior swim award was decided on the very last swim for

Grantley (G. A.) Anderson and Rodney Hill competed in fourteen swim rounds each, and although were unsuccessful in winning, deserve a special mention for trying.

Congratulations go to all trophy winners, and to those who were unsuccessful keep trying.

HON, HANDICAPPER. S. WILLIAMS.

NIPPER REPORT

This has been a very successful year for our Nipper Section. Our members have developed greatly and our competition side is also developing.

A parents committee was formed during the season and has done a marvellous job in administering the Nippers Section. Due to the late formation of the committee its presence could not be fully felt, but next year we are looking forward to a successful season, because good administration builds a good club.

My thanks go to Trevor Mulvihill, who is now nipper instructor, Rodney Hill, John Branford, the Ladies who helped every Saturday, the nipper committee and the Ladies Auxiliary, for their assistance through the year.

The main aim for the lads should be to move into the ranks of the senior members, and this should be strongly instilled into them always. To help the lads, I would like to see a large number of basic resuscitation certificates gained in the coming season.

I know next year will be a great success.

BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

At the end of the 1970-71 season, the crew members weren't quite as jubilant as at the end of the previous season. Both A and B crews were State champions of the 1969-70 season. This year the A crew finished fifth in the State and the B crew were unplaced in the finals. Both crews appeared to lack the drive Tony Park gave them in the 1969-70 season, as the crews were at their peak then, and this year the lack of organized training eventually told on them, as can be seen by this year's results.

Part of the A crew's problems was the swapping of sweeps. At the beginning of the season John Brown swept the crew, but due to shift work he couldn't give the time he would have liked to, so to his disappointment, he resigned as sweep. Grantley Payze offered his services as sweep. As Grantley hadn't swept before it took the crew a while to settle down, as soon as the crew had settled down, the Education Department decided to transfer Grantley to Whyalla. So, again, we were without a sweep. Wayne Tume came to our rescue, and he swept us for the remainder of the season, and by the time the State Titles came around, we were hot contenders to take them out. But only lack of fitness let us down. We will be back there plugging away next season for a shot at the Titles.

I would like to thank all crew members from both A and B crews for their efforts in the carnivals, and in the way in which they looked after the boat during the season. I would also like to thank on behalf of all the boat crew members, Lloyd Harvey for making his Land Rover available for towing the surf boat to all the carnivals.

Members of the crews during the year were:-

"A" CREW

G. BULL

T. MULVIHILL

P. HARRIS

D. J. READ

W. TUME

D. WALKER

J. BROWN

G. A. PAYZE

"B" CREW

B. HAWSON

J. PORTOLESI

A. NELSON

G. CONLEY

T. SAMPSON

D. WALKER

D. READ. Boat Captain.

HENLEY S.L.S.C. HONOUR ROLL

LIFE MEMBERS A. W. JOLLY C. CHAMBERS D. C. CHAMBERS D. F. DINEEN C. W. YEOMANS W. J. ZIMMERMAN C. V. FISCHER C. H. HELE F. C. HILL R. J. McDONOUGH A. H. J. HALLETT M. B. BUTTERFIELD C. D. FIEDLER F. N. TUCKER T. J. JENNINGS C. M. CALNAN L. G. BAILEY D. HEMSLEY A. ROBERTS A. A. PARK J. DOHERTY	remained to the state of the st
CLUB CHAMPIONS D. L. GRYST D. L. GRYST D. L. GRYST C. V. FISCHER C. H. HELE C. H. GRUBBINS K. GRUBBINS K. GRUBBINS K. GRUBBINS M. B. BUTTERFIELD K. GRUBBINS M. W. OLIVER K. GRUBBINS M. W. OLIVER K. GRUBBINS M. B. BUTTERFIELD M. B. BUTTERFIELD M. B. BUTTERFIELD M. B. BUTTERFIELD M. W. OLIVER	A. F. ROBERTS W. FLETCHER A. F. ROBERTS L. G. BAILEY T. JENNINGS T. JENNINGS F. TUCKER F. TUCKER A. V. PAGE B. J. ROBINSON A. V. PAGE B. B. DUHNE B. R. PAYZE G. R. PAYZE
CAPTAIN P. JOHNS D. F. DINEEN C. H. HELE C. H. HELE C. Y. FISCHER C. V. FISCHER C. W. McK. STRANG M. W. OLIVER F. C. HILL F. C.	A. F. ROBERTS A. F. ROBERTS A. F. ROBERTS A. F. ROBERTS F. TUCKER F. O'CONNELL F. O'CONNELL F. O'CONNELL F. TUCKER M. B. BUTTERFIELD A. A. PARK A. B. DUHNE B. B. DUHNE B. R. DUHNE
YEAR 1925/26 26/27 27/28 28/29 29/30 30/31 31/32 32/33 33/34 34/35 35/36 36/37 37/38 38/39 39/40 40/41 41/42 42/43 44/45 44/45 46/47 47/48	48/49 49/50 50/51 50/51 51/52 52/53 53/54 55/56 56/57 56/57 56/6 60/61 61/62 62/63 63/64 63/64 64/65 65/66 69/70 71/72

H HO	BOEF.	A. V. PAGE B. J. ROBINSON A. V. PAGE A. A. PARK A. V. PAGE	P. P. C. C.	NOT CONTESTED B.R. DUHNE B.R. DUHNE B.R. DUHNE G.R. PAYZE G.R. PAYZE
A. F. ROBERTS A. F. ROBERTS A. F. ROBERTS A. F. ROBERTS	The second secon	F. TUCKER M.B. BUTTERFIELD A.A. PARK A. A. PARK A V. PAGE	R. OWENS A. A. PARK A. A. PARK A. A. PARK A. A. PARK	W. FIDLER A.B. NELSON B.R. DUHNE B.R. DUHNE B.R. DUHNE B.R. DUHNE
48/49 49/50 50/51 51/52		56/57 57/58 58/59 59/60 60/61	11111	66/67 67/68 68/69 69/70 70/71

Secretary Honour Roll, please notify on spaces ank bl in assist 1 7 member who can a plno

THE TOP ROOM REPORT

It is again my pleasure to present a report in respect of the Top Room activities for the 1970-71 season.

During the season a number of functions were held in the Top Room.

The first of these was a Melbourne Cup night, held in November. This night attracted something like fifty to sixty members and friends, and served as both a social and fund raising function.

The second function held in The Top Room, took place in December and took the form of a "smoke social" for past members of the Club. Although quite a few past members were missing, those who attended enjoyed the night, and indicated they would, no doubt, avail themselves of this facility more often in the future.

A further successful function conducted in The Top Room, by the Top Room Committee was an Adelaide Cup night. This was a similar function to the Melbourne Cup night, but attracted approximately eighty members and their friends, and a most enjoyable night was had by those present.

Other small social functions were held throughout the year and these, along with further social gatherings of members to be held later, will certainly help to keep, the now less active members, associated with the

Club.

The Top Room functioned under certain difficulties throughout the season due to certain requirements still not being obtained. However, it is hoped that the 1971-72 season will see these requirements finalised and The Top Room outfitted in all aspects, and, as mentioned last year, members will be able to enjoy a facility that is unequalled in any other lifesaving club in South Australia.

While thanking all those members who helped in the running of the Top Room, I would like to especially thank a few members in particular.

Trevor Mulvihill must be thanked for the time he put into maintenance and installation of equipment, Bentley Wood and Greg Conley I thank for their assistance in keeping the facilities clean and tidy, and finally, I would like to thank Bob Treloar for assisting me in the general running and administration of The Top Room. M. D. HEGARTY.

WOMEN'S AUXILIARY REPORT

It is with pleasure that we forward this Annual Report of the Women's Auxiliary for the season 1970-71.

The season opened with a Fashion Parade held at the Findon Hotel. This proved to be a social success if not a financial one. We followed this with a Walkathon, and we wish to thank the Nippers for their enthusiastic support. The season was finished with a Fancy Dress, His and Hers Night held at the Club.

Our purchases this Season have included Nipper's caps, gold lettering for the Honour Board, two double surf ski paddles, and one marquee, leaving our bank balance at the conclusion of the season at \$425.75 not including out-

standing money from the Walkathon (\$118.90).

We regret to say, that as there are only six members of the Ladies Auxiliary, unless we receive more support and enthusiasm in our functions from all club members, there is a very slim chance of our Auxiliary continuing in the seasons to come. On behalf of the Committee, I can say that we would very much regret this happening, as we have the club interests at heart.

In conclusion, we would like to thank those who have supported us, and overall, we feel it has been a reasonably successful year.

> H. L. PAYZE For HENLEY LIFESAVING CLUB WOMEN'S AUXILIARY

SOCIAL CLUB REPORT

A Social Committee as such was not formed during the year but several functions were conducted as a result of the drive of our Captain Barry Duhne and Top Room Manager, Michael Hegarty.

The New Years Eve Ball was this year held at the R.S.L. Hall and once

again proved highly successful both socially and financially.

The first carnival for the season was conducted by our Club, and all members and their wives or girl-friends assisted by collecting donations or selling food and drinks. The Club made a reasonable profit from this carnival and our thanks to all persons concerned.

Other finance was raised by sale of raffle tickets for the State Team fund and the Sportsmen's Association, where we retained half of the selling price

of tickets sold by our members.

Although a reasonably successful year in fund raising it is hoped that next season a full social committee will be formed to raise the finance required to run our Club and improve its facilities.

ASSISTANCE REQUIRED

All Members should note the appeal for more helpers for the Ladies Auxiliary. If you do not have a wife or a girl friend please get one. If you are unsuccessful your Mother will do nicely. When you are suitably equipped, bring her along and introduce her to the girls.

Following an exchange of addresses, we are sure they will have fun, because we have noted that the girls meeting are not all work without play.

FAMILY FORUM

Brian and Jenny Bishop Geoff and Mary Duhne David and Chris Jacobsen Tony and Judy Jeffries Alan and Rose Nelson Kevin and Claudette Renfrey Richard and Geraldine Robinson Gil and Wendy Rusalen Son, Simon
Son, Anthony
Son, Michael
Daughter, Rebecca
Marriage
Marriage
Son, Timothy
Daughter, Kim

SYMPATHIES

We extend our sincere sympathy to Mr. & Mrs. David Hemsley for the tragic loss of their son Dennis in a motor accident, and to Stan and Brian Williams on the death of their father.

NATIONAL SERVICE, TRANSFERS, ETC.

The following members, Greg Bulger, Trevor Pitman and Leroy Bang were absent for the 1970/71 season due to their term of National Service and we look forward to their return to active membership.

Also during the season we were unfortunate to lose several valuable members of our Club and committee. Last seasons Secretary, David Jacobsen, transferred to Young, N.S.W., and then his immediate successor Greg Conley transferred to Darwin along with Ron Hosking (Chief Instructor), and Grantley Payze (Boat Captain) transferred to Whyalla, all with their employment and we wish them every success in their new positions.

Other members to leave the Club during the year were Rick White and Haydn Johns who travelled Overseas, and Kevin Renfrey who transferred to

Tasmania with his employment.

TROPHIES

Competition	Winner	Donor	Perpetual Trophy
Senior Club Champion	G.R. Payze	Norm Tucker	A.W. Jolly Perpet- ual Trophy &Walker & Hall Cup
Junior Club Champion	B. Hill	P. Eldridge	D. J. Newlands Shield & Amy R. Forwood Perpetual Trophy
Cadet Club Champion	I. Filer	C.M. Calnan	C. M. Calnan Perpetual Trophy
Senior Jetty Swims	T. Mulvihill	P.S. Johns	G.H. Brown Cup
Junior Jetty Swims	B. Hill	D. Knappstein	Yeomans Cup
Cadet Jetty Swims	P. Caica	F. Tucker	
President's Handicap	B.R. Duhne	L. Harvey	
R. J. McDonough Swim	B. Hill	R. J. McDonough	Brigo and John State
Harold Pleiss Memorial Swim	B.R. Duhne	Committee	
Cadet Handicap Swim	P. Caica	J. Payze	
Most Efficient Club Member	R. Hill	L. Griggs	
Most Enthusiastic Club Member	T. Mulvihill	Committee	
Most Patrol Hours	G. Hill	L. Frost	
Most Improved Nipper	B. Corbett	C. Hele	
Services Rendered	M. D. Hegarty		
Services Rendered	R. Shone		

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Elsewhere in their individual reports Club Captain (Mr. Barry Duhne), Vice Captain (Mr. Darryl Walker), Chief Instructor (Ron Hosking), Gear Steward (Mr. Darrell Barrett), Boat Captains (Mr. Grantley Payze and Mr. Darryl Read), and last but not least, the Top Room Manager (Mr. Michael Hegarty) tell us about the help freely given and in some cases about the setbacks from "individuals". But what of these men themselves. Without their enthusiasm over a number of years, we would certainly not be able to hold our heads as high as we do as one of the oldest and proudest Clubs in South Australia.

In addition to thanking these club leaders and the members generally, I feel Mr. Barry Duhne deserves special praise. Every Club activity receives his attention. An attention which I do not think would be bettered on our coast.

We should not forget, too, the wonderful girls who worked so hard as our Ladies Auxiliary. In her report Mrs. Lee Payze gives an impressive list of the gear presented to us this year. I hope all members will heed the appeal for more helpers and encourage their ladies to join this group.

There were two Secretaries this year. I find it hard to pick one above the other. Until his work took him to Darwin Mr. Greg Conley was an asset. Then Mr. Bentley Wood who started the year as Minute Secretary was promoted. He, too, did excellent work.

With the considerable help of some generous donations our finances

have been capably handled by Mr. Geoffrey Duhne.

It is pleasing to see the growth in our Nippers and Cadets. Mr. Ron

Hosking has done a wonderful job as Nipper Instructor.

This year we have watched with pleasure the keenness of the newly formed Nipper Parents Committee. We look forward to the help and guidance of this group in the coming years. They plan to make the Henley Nippers the best equipped on the coast.

As you will have noted from his report Mr. Michael Hegarty and his

helpers have had another successful year in the Top Room.

The Club owes a vote of thanks to the people mentioned in today's report and also to many others - members, loyal old supporters, new friends and organisations who have helped us during the year. The fact that I have not mentioned them in this report does not mean that we are not grateful.

I would ask all the members of the Management Committee to accept my personal thanks for the co-operation and assistance they have given me

during my year as your President.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

B. P. (Australia) Ltd. Mr. M. Hegarty The West Torrens Lions Club Mr. T. Mulvihill

The Bank of New South Wales Mr. & Mrs. H. Powell

Mr. P. Reuter

Henley & Grange Corporation

Mr. D. Conlin S. A. State Centre

Senior Citizens Mr. B. B. J. Edwards

Mr. H. E. Irving Mr. R. Shone

Economic Insurance Co. Ltd.

Club Auxiliaries H. G. & P. S. Johns

Mr. I. J. Kiely Mr. G. Duhne Fulham Car Sales Mr. P. Eldridge

Petersville Ice Creams Ptv. Ltd.

R.B. Day & Sons Ltd. Mr. N.F. Tucker Mr. Frank Tucker

Hon. G. R. Broomhill M. P.

Miss A. R. Forwood Hon, C. D. Hutchens Hon, R. S. Hall M. P.

Messrs. I. R. Dingle & J. C. Wetherell

Mrs. D. M. Groves Mrs. J. Jolly

Grange Charity Bridge Club

Henley Hotel Pty. Ltd. C. W. Robinson

Mr. J. Manning
Mrs. A.R. Zacher
Mr. L.J. Harvey
Mr. D.R. Duhne

Crash Supplies Pty, Ltd. Advertiser Newspapers Ltd.

Anonymous Donors Mr. R. Collings Radio 5KA

Minnesota Mining & Manufacturing Co. Pty. Ltd.

TREASURER'S REPORT

The financial position of the Club was further strengthened during 1970/71.

Donations to the Club were again at a high level and it is gratifying to know we have so many supporters. These donations, together with the fund-raising activities of our sub-committees and the work of many of our members (in particular, Mr. T. Mulvihill), enabled the club to obtain the following capital improvements during the year:

Installation of refrigeration equipment

Installation of air conditioning and heater in the Top Room

Tiling of change rooms Erection of partition

Purchase of a club tent

Outfitting of Nipper March Past Team

Honour Board Double Ski

Rescue Board

Rescue Ski

General running expenses of the Club have remained at the same level of last year. Overall maintenance costs were down, although the cost of maintaining the clubrooms was somewhat higher than last year.

At this stage the Club still hopes to make several improvements to the premises. Long range plans for capital expenditure include:

Provision for the purchase of a new surf boat

Installation of ceiling in the main hall

Erection of a store room at the back of the main hall.

G. W. DUHNE HON. TREASURER.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS FOR PERIOD 1 JULY 1970 to 30 JUNE 1971 SOCIAL AUXILIARY

RECEIPTS		\$9.	PAYMENTS		€9-
Cash on hand 1 July 1970	90.87		Donations to General Fund		1567,75
Cash at Bank 1 July 1970	359,37	450,24	Punchboard		3,50
Net social proceeds		1757,14	Stationery		8,45
Bank Interest		25.98	Dart Board & Flights		18,51
Sale of anchors		26.00	Heater		15,00
Punchboard		43,40	Cash Register		30,00
Sundry Receipts		4.29	Repairs		12,17
Donations		14,00	Other Payments		31,74
			Cash on Hand 30 June 1971	34.20	
		ALL NO LEGISTIC	Cash at Bank 30 June 1971	599,73	633,93
		\$2321.05			\$2321,05

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 1971 SOCIAL AUXILIARY

EXPENDITURE	\$\$	INCOME	60
Donations to General Fund	1567,75	Profit on social activities	1703,56
All other expenditure	70.87	Bank Interest	25,98
Excess of income over expenditure		Other Income	84, 19
transferred to Accumulation Fund	175, 11	Later and the companies of the companies of	
	\$1813,73	NAT MENTS	\$1813,73

B. Wood, Treasurer, Social Auxiliary. M. Hegarty, Treasurer, Top Room Committee.

18

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

LADIES AUXILIARY

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS FOR PERIOD 1 JULY 1970 to 30 JUNE 1971

RECEIPTS	\$	PAYMENTS	69-
Cash at Bank 1 July 1970 Received from Social Functions	372, 48	Donations to General Fund Floral Tributes	224.88
Received from Walkathon '71 Bank Interest	278,48	Paid out for Social Functions Ski Paddles	126,01
	drie drie drie drie drie drie drie drie	Miscellaneous Cash at bank 30 June 1971	16.38 478.80
DOMESTIC TO THE STATE OF THE ST	\$869.77		\$869,77
		CONTRIBUTE STAN IN ST	

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 1971 LADIES AUXILIARY

EXPENDITURE	59-	INCOME	€€-
Donations to General Fund	224,88	Net Proceeds - Social Functions	476.25
Floral Tributes	9.70	Bank Interest	13.95
Ski Paddles	14,00		
Miscellaneous	16,38	That Burges Freights The St.	
Excess of Income over Expenditure		State of the state	
transferred to Accumulation Fund	225, 22	Endougherd, 6	
	\$490.18	Management (160 man) Management (160 man)	\$490.18

S. Harris, Treasurer, Ladies Auxiliary.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS FOR PERIOD 1 JULY 1970 TO 30 JUNE 1971 GENERAL FUND

RECEIPTS		60 -	PAYMENTS		€9-
Cash at Bank 1 July 1970 Donations - Ladies Auxiliary - Social Auxiliary Angliany	246.11	232, 12	Capital Expenditure - Improvements to Clubrooms Tent	1300, 23	
- General	896.00	2624,74	Surfcaps and Handbooks	24.00	
Subscriptions Surf Caps & Handbooks		362,00	Gear Council Loan – 2nd Repayment	22.00 400.00	1874,11
Shirts & Badges Nipper Club		14.00	Administration – Floral Tributes	39, 00	
Bank Interest		7, 35	Printing, Postage & Stationery Registration & 3rd Party Ins.	91.52	
			Other Insurance	126.95	
			Honorarium	50.00	
			Water rates Flectricity & Gas	16.00	
			State Centre - S. L. S. A. of Aust.	91,40	
			Interest on Debentures	7.50	646.05
			Maintenance - Clubrooms Patrol & Carnival Equipment	93,44	
			Boat & Trailer	83,55	203, 49
			Loan to State Centre Cash at Bank 30 June 1971		160.00
		\$3325,37			\$3325,37
4			Audited and found correct M. Jenkins,	G.W. Duhne. Hon. Treasurer.	er.

M. Jenkins, A. Roberts. Hon. Auditors.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. GENERAL FUND STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDED 39 JUNE 1971

ADED SO SOME TOLL	\$7	3624, 74	7.35	33.16	\$3027.25
STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EAFENDITONE FOR TEAM ENDED SO SOME 1311	\$ INCOME	646, 05 Donations		Nipper Club	\$3027.25
STATEMENT OF INCOME	EXPENDITURE	Administration Expenses	Mannenance Expenses Depreciation on Assets	Excess of Income over Expenditure transferred to Accumulation Fund	

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30 JUNE 1971
_
F
6
_
H
Z
2
7
0
0.0
5
4
S
P
H
田
H
H
S
田
O
Z
V
1
V
B
O
Z
-
A
P
-
0
75
7
8
2
A
H
3
3
-
H
H
15
-
Z
E
H
Z
H
H

	G. W. Duhne. Hon. Treasurer.	M. Jenkins. A. Roberts. Hon. Auditors.	Audited and found correct.
\$20983, 23		\$20983,23	
2009, 24	Current Assets – Cash on hand 30 June 1971 1520, 25 Cash at Bank 30 June 1971 1520, 25 Stock on hand 30 June 1971 111, 42 Badges, Handbooks, Surfeaps 64, 47 Debtors – Walkathon 71 118, 90 – State Centre 160, 00 278, 90		
18973, 99	Surf Boat 816.00 Boat & Gear Trailers 135.00 Patrol & Carnival Equipments 860.00 Tent 127.88 Typewriters 72.00 Social Activities Equipment 270.00 Boat Jackets 37.50		
60-	ts - s Furnishings	\$ 19413. 23 1200. 00 370. 00	
	HENLEY SUKF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. BALANCE SHEEL AS AL SU SUNE 1811	LEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB II	7 1